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February 2024 

Dear Parents 

I think we’re all very glad that the lighter mornings and evenings are now heading 
our way! We’re very much looking forward to Spring 2: the warmer days and new 
growth. 

I thought I’d take the opportunity in this newsletter to talk a little about our 
curriculum. We are exceptionally proud of the curriculum we have developed over 
the last few years and continue to look at innovative and creative ways to ensure 
children’s learning is dynamic, interesting and impactful. 

We believe that through the delivery of our three ACE principles: character    
education, metacognition (learning to learn) alongside academic subject knowledge 
and skills, we are able to ensure all our children are achieving the outcomes below. 

Whatever subject the children are working on, we will be looking at a value. This 
half term, our values has been determination. Next half term our value is        
confidence. We know focusing on a character value or trait undoubtedly makes a 
difference to children’s learning, so do ask your child about this. 

At the same time we teach the children how to know themselves better as    
learners. This is called metacognition. The children frequently reflect on their 
learning and use a range of thinking tools to support and develop their learning. 
Next half term we will also be focusing on the children’s ability to learn            
independently, so perhaps you could continue this work at home too. At our next 
parents meetings in March (dates on the last page), I will hold a workshop about 
our curriculum, so if you’d like to know more about our unique curriculum, do come 
along. Have a  wonderful half term break. 

Mrs Burns  

Headteacher   



Y3 Trip to Kents Cavern 

Year 3 enjoyed their trip to Kents Cavern. They engaged in 
three different activities: artefact handling, exploring the caves 
and cave painting. Our tour guide was very impressed by the 
children’s excellent behaviour - as well as their curiosity towards 
the Stone Age. Well done Year 3! 

 

 

 

 

This half term we have had various football matches around Torbay. KS2 teams    
excelled in their matches and displayed our character value of leadership throughout.  
Well done to those who have participated in their first competitive football match..  

 



 

KS1 Nativity 
 

This week our learning    
enquiry has been all about 
materials and building the 
perfect shelter. Reception 
class visited Orchard Forest 
School and we had a     
fantastic time making mini-
beast homes to place in our 
own gardens and built 2 
shelters (big enough for us 
all to fit in and water-
proof!). We also toasted 
marshmallows over the fire.  



The children in year 5 have been showing off our school values by attending a 
science show at Brixham College. They were excellent advocates, showing    

excellent listening skills.  After the show, the children worked in  collaborative 
teams to create a rocket which was launched at the end of the day. 



Y6 were lucky enough to listen to a presentation about one of the       
‘little ships’ involved in the evacuation of Dunkirk - 'Endeavour' - and 
the part it played. The session added an extra layer of knowledge 
and consolidated their learning - it was a great way to end our learning 
enquiry 'How do leaders reflect determination. A case study of     
Dunkirk, 1940.'  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each month reports are generated on attendance and letters are regularly sent to families 
relating to any low attendance. 

 

Please do be aware that the Local Authority can see each and every child's attendance at 
each school.  We follow LA guidance and our own attendance policy and will refer relevant 
information to the Council for them to raise penalty notices if the threshold of 10           
unauthorised absences have been met (5 days).   

 

Please submit any absence requests to the office for consideration for each date your 
child will be absent from school – we need to be informed of all absences including          
funerals, weddings, dance exams etc. as well as holiday’s.   

 

It is the school’s responsibility to account for each and every absence in term time and we 
are reliant on your assistance with this.  If there is any doubt whatsoever about absence, 
enquiries will be made directly to the parent/carer and some form of evidence for absence 
may be requested – this is always the case if school is notified of absence due to illness 
prior to or following holiday absence.   

 

If the threshold for a penalty notice has been met, all relevant information is then sent to 
the LA for a decision on whether they will proceed with a penalty notice.  Surprisingly we 
have referred information to the Council for 11 penalty notices so far this academic year.   

 

We would take this opportunity to remind you that we have scheduled non-pupil dates to 
fall straight after the Summer half term holidays.  These dates may make holidays more 
accessible to our families.   

 

   Whole School 95.75% 
  Year Group % Attendance 
   Reception 95.99 

1 94.67 
2 97.77 
3 94.93 
4 96.00 
5 95.74 
6 95.27 

   
Well done to Year 2 

who have achieved the highest  
attendance this term! 

   
 
 
                                       Attendance Data for the period 6/9/23—31/1/24 

https://www.gov.uk/tax-free-childcare




 

 

 

Galmpton Primary School 

Calendar Dates 

 

Email: admin.galmpton@acexcellence.co.uk   Telephone: 01803 842628 

Fri Feb 23rd             Year 3 Cake Sale 3.15pm 

 

Wed 28th Feb   Y4 swimming starts for 5 weeks 

 

Fri 1st March    PTFA meeting 3.15pm (Staff Room) 

 

Mon 4th March   Parents Evening booking info to follow 

 

Wed 6th March   Parents Evening booking info to follow 

 

Fri 8th March    YR Leading Worship 

 

Fri 8th March    SEND Parent/Carer Forum 2pm Beach 
      Room 

 

Fri 8th March    SEND Roadshow Bus (Playground) after 
      School 

 

Fri 15th March   Y6 leading Worship 

 

Wed 20th March   Rock Steady Concert 2.30pm (Hall) 

 

Fri 22nd March       FROGS Easter Disco times TBC 

 

Thurs 28th March   KS1 Easter Bonnet Parade/Tombola 

      Easter Service TBC 

 

 

Fri 29th March - Fri 12th April  Easter Holiday’s 

 


